UPDATED*** 2020 Pool Policy – Birnam Wood III, IV & V/Villages of Spring Oaks
[bookmark: _GoBack]Based upon the CDC and Harris County COVID-19 guidelines updated recently the Birnam Wood III pools will open Tuesday 6/16/2020.  At this time all the pools are opened and due to the 50% capacity limitation only 176 residents will be allowed in at each session.  NO GUESTS AT THIS TIME.
· Pools will be open 12 – 8 PM Tuesday – Sunday; remaining closed on Mondays for cleaning, until further notice. 
· Due to 50% capacity limitations, 90 will be allowed in the lap pool, 64 in the activity pool, and 22 in the baby pool.  The activity pool’s slides & lily pads remain closed until further notice. 
· At this time the diving board at the lap pool remains roped off.
· Two hour sessions due to capacity limitations starting at 12 noon, 2, 4, and 6 PM; FIRST COME /FIRST SERVED 
· Each session will last 90 minutes to allow for thorough cleaning and disinfecting between sessions.  Staff will direct residents to exit 30 minutes prior to the next session.
· Reentry is allowed, but due to limitations new patrons will be allowed in first.
· Households are limited to 5 members each at this time, per Gov. Abbott’s orders.
· Reservations for a session can be made by calling 281-288-7004 between 11:45 AM and 5:45 PM.
· The concession stand will NOT be open for food or drinks, so bring water and beverages.
· No alcohol, glass bottles, or firearms allowed.
· Please also BRING YOUR OWN CHAIRS, etc. as facility chairs and will NOT be provided.  Please sanitize anything you bring.  Please remove your chairs, etc. when you leave.
· We will be checking temperatures and having waivers signed upon entry to the pool area.  Anyone with a fever will not be admitted.
· CHILDREN UNDER 13 will need to be accompanied by a parent or guardian to sign the waiver and permit the child(ren) to have their temperature taken.
· Waivers can be signed by those 13 and over.
· Masks are recommended for social distancing
· All existing pool rules will still apply.
· Reminder: you are entering a public area at your own risk.

The Birnam Wood III board and staff thank you for waiting patiently.  We would all rather err on the side of caution to ensure the safety of the staff and all the residents that want to enjoy the pool.  These procedures are being applied to protect the health and safety of all who are using the pool.  Failure to follow these policies will result in being asked to leave the pool.
Please join the pool staff in frequent handwashing and disinfecting.  Please avoid contact with other pool participants.
